
Dear Ms. Thompson,   
 
This document has been produced to provide a summary of the site visit on the 12th July 2018. 
Elite Ecology were commissioned by Mr Paul Harris to undertake an endoscopic survey of the 
structure located at 1A Turnlee Road, Glossop, Derbyshire, SK13 6JS (Central OS Grid Reference: 
SK 02960 93486). This survey effort is a follow up to the Preliminary Ecological Appraisal 
undertaken by Elite Ecology on the 13th April 2018. This site visit was undertaken by Mr Richard 
Millington, BSc (Hons), ACIEEM, Natural England Licence Number: 2016-26861-CLS-CLS Bat 
Survey Level 2. 
 
The survey focussed on the garage and car port that is constructed of a flat felt roof. The 
structures were deemed to be of low potential to support roosting bats due to gaps along the 
bargeboards.  
 
The survey on the 12th July 2018 found that some of these gaps had cobwebs covering them, thus 
suggesting bat inactivity. Despite this, some gaps contained no cobwebs and could be in use by 
crevice dwelling species. These gaps were inspected externally for any bat evidence (e.g. bat 
droppings), before being internally probed with an endoscope. None of the gaps were found to 
have any bats present, nor was any anecdotal evidence found. For images in relation to the 
surveyed structure, please see below. 
 
In summary, the surveyed building at 1A Turnlee Road, Glossop does not contain any roosting 
bats, with no impacts occurring from the proposed scheme of works.  
 
If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on the details located 
within the footer of this document. 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Mary Thompson 

1A Turnlee Road, 
Glossop, 
Derbyshire, 
SK13 6JS 

 

Date: 20th July 2018 
 

    Reference: 1A Turnlee Road, Glossop 

Elite Ecology 
Passionate about ecology 

Mr. Richard Millington 

Elite Ecology, 
Hollinscroft House, 

Uttoxeter Road, 
Lower Tean, 

Staffordshire, 
ST10 4LJ 

 



 

 

Plate 1: An image of the building (garage and carport) located on the proposed development site. 

 

Plate 2: One of the numerous endoscopic photos from this inspection. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

Richard Millington 
BSc (Hons), ACIEEM 

Director and Senior Ecologist 

 

Hollinscroft House, Uttoxeter Road, 
Lower Tean, Staffordshire, ST10 4LJ 

Company Number: 11295648 

richard@eliteecology.co.uk 07542 402098 

www.eliteecology.co.uk 
www.facebook.com/eliteecology 

www.twitter.com/eliteecology 

R. Millington 
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